Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: December 1, 2014, 5:00 p.m., open house; 6:00 p.m., formal hearing
PLACE: Lakeside Lutheran Church, Meyer Hall, 2401 S. Tamiami Trail, Venice, Florida 34293
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is holding a public hearing about the median modifications project on US 41 (SR 45) at S. Venice Boulevard and Baffin Drive. The full median opening at Baffin Drive had 26 accidents with 15 injuries January 2009 to December 2013. The median will be modified to a directional median opening which eliminates left turns onto US 41 from E. Baffin Drive/W. Baffin Road. Left turns and U-turns from US 41 are permitted. South Venice Boulevard had nine accidents with five injuries from January 2009 to December 2013. To reduce crashes at this intersection, FDOT will eliminate the existing northbound to westbound left turn lane.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Janet Middleton, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, (863)519-2309 or janet.middleton@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Janet Middleton, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, (863)519-2309 or janet.middleton@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Janet Middleton, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, (863)519-2309 or janet.middleton@dot.state.fl.us.
